
Department of Planning and Budget 
2022 Fiscal Impact Statement  

 

1. Bill Number:   HB938 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Robinson 

 

3.  Committee: Education and Health 

 

4. Title: Board of Education; evaluation of and recommendations for certain current and 

proposed policies. 

 

5. Summary:   Requires the Board of Education to collaborate with the Superintendent of 

Public Instruction and the Secretary of Education to convene a group of stakeholders to 

include parents, public school principals, public school superintendents, public school board 

members, institutions of higher education, the State Council of Higher Education for 

Virginia, industry partners and employers, and other concerned stakeholders to evaluate, to 

implement where possible, and to otherwise make recommendations to the General 

Assembly regarding seven enumerated goals. The bill requires the Secretary of Education 

and the Superintendent of Public Instruction, no later than November 30, 2022, to report to 

the chairmen of the House Committee on Education and the Senate Committee on Education 

and Health the results of such evaluation and recommendations to achieve such goals. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary, see Item 8.  

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  There is no anticipated state fiscal impact resulting from this bill. The 

Department of Education can absorb any costs associated with evaluation and making 

recommendations within existing staff and resources.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Board of Education, Department of 

Education, Secretary of Education  

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  Yes. Line 20, after “evaluation” insert “of”.  

  

11. Other Comments:  None 


